

FEC Booster Members and Representatives in attendance:

President	Marla Van Laningham	Member at Large	Laura Legacki	Member At Large	Tracy Kerth	Swim Coach	
VP- Swim	Kristin Elser	Member at Large	Gail Lomba	Web Master		Synchro Coach	
VP- Synchro	Heather Hallstrom	Member at Large	Mike VanDen Enden	Swim Rep		Guest	Nelly Springer
Secretary	Kim Stowell	Member at Large	Chris Phillips	Synchro Rep		Guest	
Treasurer	Kerry Londeree	Member at Large	Diane Severeid	FEC Rec Supervisor	Ryan Harder	Guest	
Swim League Rep	Jon Mohle	Member at Large		FEC Aquatic Coordinator		Guest	

Approval of Minutes- begin 6:30pm

- The meeting was called to order by Marla Van Laningham at 6:29pm. Tracy Kerth made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Chris Phillips seconded the motion. There was no discussion. The motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report (Kerry Londeree)

- Checking Balance- \$15,780.65
- Savings Balance- \$25,485.96
- Recent deposits were from clothing orders, cap sales, and time trials snack bar. Snack bar made money.

Synchro Updates

- VF Cal Update-Ryan Harder-Nothing new to report. There is a meet on Wednesday, June 16th. It will run with no restrictions because synchro doesn’t jeopardize the capacity limitations in place at this time.

Combined Swim/Synchro

- Website/Email-Kristin Elser mentioned that several people are not getting our team emails because they have somehow opted out or unsubscribed. And, once you do that, the only way to get back on the list is to enroll with another email address. Will ask Sara Van den Enden to send out a social media blast for those not receiving team emails.
- Clothing Orders-Kim Stowell stated that there has not been communication about an expected delivery date for clothing orders. Kerry Londeree added that she has not been asked to pay an invoice yet. Gail Lomba mentioned that the vendor is running into a supply issue.
- Fundraising-Kim Stowell presented a proposal to sell tickets to both Sac Republic and River Cats. 20-ticket minimum for each game. Boosters agreed to proceed. Kerry Londeree will take care of deposits with each team on Tuesday, June 15th. We will accept card sales via Square at Splash for Cash only for these tickets.
- Fundraising-Gail Lomba and Nelly Springer-Splash for Cash has launched. So far, \$3,086 donated via PledgeStar. Nelly agreed to create and distribute a flyer about fundraising incentives, as well as the pledge form for per-lap or check/cash donations.
- End of Season Awards-Swim Boosters have agreed to not do High Point or Coaches Awards Trophies this year to limit costs. We will still do High Point Towels and the Super Stingray Plaque. We will also do bag tags for all swimmers again. Synchro Boosters have chosen to continue to do trophies this year for their swimmer participation. Dates for End of Season Awards Nights will be tabled to the next meeting.

District Report (Ryan Harder)

- Still waiting on the County for June 15th (or after) decisions about opening up. We will proceed with our current plan for Saturday’s meet, unless told otherwise.
- Exceptions to the current plan include allowing more bodies on deck due to increased capacity under Orange Tier Status (new capacity 110). We will increase timers to 3 per lane, and add one hospitality shift to distribute bottled water to volunteers on deck. Will also add morning mailbox clean-up shift and second shift ribbon writers. No longer required to temp check those requesting a restroom, or monitor the line for restrooms with a gate marshall.

Swim Team

- Nor Cal Update-There was no NorCal Update to provide.
- Auburn Robalos have invited us to do a dual meet on July 24th. We have added it to our calendar. It is optional. Coach availability is pending and we will need to know what volunteer needs there are. They have an 8-lane pool.
- Splash for Cash Volunteers- Kristin Elser will set-up food donations on volunteer site, requesting items per Michael Wright. Michael will cook everything this year, using COVID-safe food handling protocols. If we are not released to open up pool capacity, we will add volunteers for lap counters at a later date.
- Fair Oaks Meet on 6/19-in addition to the items listed under District Report (Exceptions), we will be able to allow spectators on the lower deck (grass, ramp, stairs) to view events and then move back outside the gate after the event they are viewing. Since Fair Oaks will be in the park, Kim Stowell will create an event number flip board for their team area.
- Ribbons/Mailboxes-will begin updated mailboxes, adding DQ slips and ribbons, and placing out on deck for families.
- Del Norte Meet 6/26-Kristin Elser needs to know their volunteer requests to set up our volunteer sign-ups.

- Retiring Swimmers at Fair Oaks Meet-Joe Kenyon and Maya Corral will be swimming in their last meet on June 19th. Kerry Londeree proposes that we honor and recognize them at the Fair Oaks Meet, since they will not be present at our last home meet when that normally occurs. Boosters all in agreement.
- FEC Backstroke Flags-Kim Stowell requested that we put our backstroke flags back up before the next meet. Several Boosters agreed to meet on Tuesday, June 15th to accomplish that task during practice.

Adjournment: Laura Legacki made a motion to adjourn and Kim Stowell seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 7:45pm.

Next meeting: June 28th @ 6:30pm @ Cottage Center